THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS

LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY

May 16, 1941

Dear Dr. Allen:

The George King Celebration was held yesterday afternoon and went over in great shape. Quite a large number of George's friends were present. The department presented him with a gold watch and a specially prepared book containing the signatures of the staff and every student in the department, as well as the signatures of many of his other friends. Your greetings were highly appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

Ray Q. Brewster, for

the Department.

Dr. F. C. Allen Department of Physical Education University of Kansas